
 

 
 

In this newsletter:  

 Updating your personal information on our website 

 COVID-19 Vaccines & Medical Exemptions 

 COVID-19 Screening App 

 Truth & Reconciliation Day 

  Educational Resources 

 Mental Health Resources 

 

 

 

 

UPDATING YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Has your name, OHIP number or contact information recently 

changed?  

 You can now update your personal information on our website.  

 It is important that we have up-to-date information on your medical 

record so we can deliver seamless and timely care.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.twfht.ca/displayPage.php?page=UpdateDetails#page_UpdateDetails


COVID-19 VACCINES 

 

The TWFHT continues to offer both Pfizer and Moderna vaccines for both 
dose 1 and dose 2 at the Bathurst location. Click here to book your 

appointment.  

 Everyone born in 2009 or earlier is eligible for vaccination.  

 Both Pfizer and Moderna mRNA vaccines have been given to millions of 
people worldwide. They are safe and highly effective at preventing 

serious complications of COVID, hospitalization and death, including 
protection against the Delta variant. We would not recommend these 

vaccines to our valued patients if we did not 100% believe in their 

safety and effectiveness. 

Third Dose 

A 3rd dose of the COVID-19 vaccine is now approved in Ontario for certain 

groups. Information on eligibility can be found here.  

 The TW FHT will continue to strive to offer COVID-19 vaccines to all of 

our eligible patients on site.  

 Please refer to our website for further information on booking a third 

dose.  

 

 

MEDICAL EXEMPTIONS TO VACCINATION 

 

We are receiving increasing numbers of requests for medical exemptions to 
the COVID-19 vaccine. IMPORTANT: There are very few approved 

medical exemptions to COVID-19 vaccination.  

 

Medical exemptions will only be considered for the following: 

 

1. Severe allergic reaction or anaphylaxis to a previous vaccine 

o The allergy must have been documented and evaluated by an 
allergist/immunologist, and the allergist/immunologist must have 

determined that you are not able to receive a COVID-19 vaccine. 

 

2. Documented and cardiologist confirmed history of myocarditis or 

pericarditis following the first dose of an mRNA COVID-19 vaccine.  

 

https://www.twfht.ca/displayPage.php?page=vaccinationBookings
https://news.ontario.ca/en/backgrounder/1000805/expanded-eligibility-for-third-doses-of-the-covid-19-vaccine


3. Serious adverse event following a previous COVID-19 
vaccination, requiring hospitalization, or resulting in a persistent or 

significant disability/incapacity. 

o This event must have been medically evaluated and 

documented. The treating specialist must have determined and 
documented that you are unable to receive any COVID-19 

vaccine.  

 

4. Actively receiving monoclonal antibody therapy OR 
convalescent plasma therapy for the treatment or prevention of 

COVID-19.  

 

MEDICAL EXEMPTIONS TO MASKING  

The TWHFHT will not be providing any mask exemptions. No medically 

valid reasons not to wear a mask have been determined.  

 

If you do not meet the above criteria, we will not book appointments to 

discuss medical exemptions.  

We are following the criteria established by our governing body, the College 

of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario, and are not able to make any  

exceptions outside of the criteria listed above.  

 

 

VACCINE PASSPORTS 

 

Vaccine passports come into effect in Ontario on September 22, 2021.  

You can review the details of this policy here.   

 

How can I obtain my vaccine passport?  

 You can download your proof of vaccination on 

the provincial website if you have a green photo 

OHIP card.  

 If you do not have a photo OHIP card or do not 

have access to the internet, call the provincial 

booking line at 1-833-943-3900.  

 The government plans to release an enhanced 
version of the vaccine passport by October 22nd, 

2021.  

http://app.webtrackz.com/?q=email/view/14_c8YE-pYxXYi1PtZ4ct0sDJeAOCeIxBa
http://app.webtrackz.com/?q=email/view/14_c8YE-pYxXYi1PtZ4ct0sDJeAOCeIxBa
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1000779/ontario-to-require-proof-of-vaccination-in-select-settings#quickfacts
https://covid19.ontariohealth.ca/


 

What if I was vaccinated out of province?  

If you received a COVID-19 dose outside of the province, you must submit 
your proof of vaccination through the Toronto Public Health Portal. We 

cannot update your vaccination profile on your behalf. 

 

Copies of vaccine receipts 

Unfortunately, we are not able to provide patients with copies of their 

vaccination records-please follow the steps above to obtain an electronic 

receipt.  

 

COVID-19 SCREENING QUESTIONS 

 

Did you know you can save time by completing your COVID-19 screening 

questions on a UHN app prior to your medical appointment?  

 

 

 

You can complete the screening questions up to 2 hours before your 

appointment.  

 

For your safety and the safety of others, you will be placed in a separate 

room if you fail screening.  

 

 

https://s.tphsurvey.chkmkt.com/?e=235248&h=0A2F6AC61835740&l=en


SEPTEMBER 30TH, 2021-TRUTH & RECONCILIATION DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Government of Canada dedicated this day to honour, reflect, and 
commemorate the approximate 150,000 children who were victims of the 

First Nation Residential School System. The discovery of over 1,100 

unmarked children's graves over the course of this summer has 
undoubtedly left our community and country in shock. 

 
Dedicating this day is one of the 96 recommendations of the Truth & 

Reconciliation Commission of Canada. This day is meant to recognize the 
significant impact that these schools have had on First Nation families 

and their culture.  
 

It is a day to commemorate them, and a promise to do better. Without 
learning the truth and history of the First Nations Peoples, we cannot 

have reconciliation.  
 

 



PATIENT EDUCATION RESOURCES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



MENTAL HEALTH RESOURCES 

COVID has led to mental health challenges for many people. The past 18 

months have been very challenging and we continue to live with COVID-19. 
We are here to help if you require support.  

Wellness Together Canada is a free and easily accessible resource for 
Canadians.  

 

Wellness Together Canada 

 Available 24/7 

 https://wellnesstogether.ca/en-CA 
 

 Access free, live counseling:  
    1-866-585-0445 

 

Click here for additional mental health resources specific to your situation or 
community.  

 

 

Contact us 

Phone: 416 603 5888 

Website: twfht.ca 

 

Location 

Bathurst Site: 440 Bathurst Street, 3rd Floor 

      Garrison Creek Site: 928 St. Clair Avenue West 

 

https://wellnesstogether.ca/en-CA
https://www.toronto.ca/community-people/health-wellness-care/covid-19-wellness-during-the-pandemic/covid-19-mental-health-resources/
https://www.toronto.ca/community-people/health-wellness-care/covid-19-wellness-during-the-pandemic/covid-19-mental-health-resources/

